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[image: ]Welcome to the Winter Newsletter!

As we come to the end of another year, LCiL want to take this opportunity to express our sincere thanks to all our service users, members and supporters for all your support over the last year.LCiL want to wish all service users, members and supporters a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
Services based at LCiL will be officially closed from 12 noon on Friday 22nd December 2017 to 10am on Wednesday 3rd January 2018.



2017 has been a very busy and challenging year for LCiL with some great achievements, and we look forward to 2018 with great anticipation.
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Christmas Processing Date for Payroll Service Users

Remember to submit your timesheets on dates given to avoid disappointment.
Due to the large number of payrolls to be processed prior to Christmas, we would appreciate your assistance in making sure that your timesheets arrive on the following dates, this will depend on your ‘Run’ number (see below).  

· Run 1: timesheets due by Monday 11th December 2017. This should include estimated hours up to the normal cut-off date of Saturday 16th December. 

· Run 2: timesheets due by Monday 18th December 2017. This should include estimated hours up to the normal cut-off date of Saturday 30th December.

· Run 3: timesheets due by Monday 11th December 2017. This should include hours up to the normal cut-off date of Saturday 9th December.

· Run Cs: timesheets due by Monday 18th December 2017. This should include estimated hours up to the normal cut-off date of the Saturday 24th December.

Any adjustments can be made in January if necessary for any payroll run. If you need to speak to the Payroll Team about Christmas processing, please contact them directly on 0131 475 2638. 

Please note: Payroll along with other services based at LCiL will be officially closed from 12 noon on Friday 22nd December to 10am on Wednesday 3rd January 2018.  
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We want to say a warm welcome to new members of staff at LCiL!
Name: Lorraine Prince

What does your job involve?  I’m the Training Administrator.  My job is to co-ordinate and promote our PA employer training courses, and other general administrative support. 

Most important lesson learned so far? That we learn a lot from the people who come on our training courses too! 

If a film was made about your life which actress/actor would you like to play you? Natalie Portman. She’s about the same age as me, I’ve always admired her work and her look, and (like me!), she’s vegan and she can dance! 

Email: lorraine.prince@lothiancil.org.uk 




LCiL services are based out of our main office in Norton Park, Edinburgh.

























Name: Ben Christman

What does your job involve?  I’m an Information Officer on the Grapevine. My job is to help people who contact us for information and advice on any sort of disability-related matter, and to help people to fill in their benefits forms. I will be mainly focusing on queries about PIP.

Most important lesson learned so far? The social security system is unfair, very complicated and can be traumatic for those who use it; but advice and advocacy can help people to navigate their way through and access their entitlements.

If a film was made about your life which actress/actor would you like to play you? Bruce Willis (we have similar hair issues). But a biopic of my life wouldn’t be very interesting; I’m thinking more towards a Tarantino-style fantasy where Bruce Willis heads off to deliver justice to those responsible for recent UK welfare reforms.

Email: ben.christman@lothiancil.org.uk 
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Name:  Rebecca Allen

What does your job involve?  I am the SDS Development Worker covering Emma Wynack’s post while she is on maternity leave.  

My job is to support Debbie Bayne, the SDS Development Coordinator to deliver a programme of activities to increase and improve the implementation of SDS across Edinburgh and the Lothians. 

This means making all of the practical arrangements and facilitation for our peer support groups, workshops and events.  

We currently run peer support groups which take place once a month.  We have a group that runs in Edinburgh for disabled people and people with long term conditions and a group that runs in West Lothian for disabled people and people with long term conditions.  We also have a group for parents and carers of disabled children that takes place in Edinburgh.

We deliver a range of workshops for disabled people and parents and carers aimed at awareness raising, assertive communication skills and preparing and planning for assessment and important meetings.

I also support the Coordinator with the practical arrangements for the Champion volunteers and the 1:1 Peer Support volunteers.  The Champions are a group of volunteers with lived experience who raise awareness by providing training and information to other disabled people, agencies and professionals.  The 1:1 peer supporters are volunteers with lived experience who are able to provide 1:1 peer support.

I am really looking forward to being involved in our upcoming linked Wellbeing peer support group which will run over 6 sessions in the New Year.

If you would like to find out more about the SDS programme then please contact me by email:  rebecca.allen@lothiancil.org.uk or telephone: 0131 475 2350
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This year you can help LCiL support our essential work when you are doing your Christmas shopping.  For more information, see below:
[image: ]Online shoppers can sign up for free to Easy Fundraising via their website www.easyfundraising.org.uk.  Select ‘Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living’ as your chosen charity, every time you purchase something online a small donation (no cost to you) is made to LCiL.  This helps support our essential work supporting disabled people, people with long term conditions and older people in Edinburgh and Midlothian, East Lothian and West Lothian.
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Your donations will be used to help fund our 1. Click on the box that says ‘Search for a Cause’, which is located under the pink ‘Join Now’ button.
2. Insert Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living.  
3. Click on Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living when it appears in a drop down menu.  
4. Enter your name, email, make a password and tick the ‘Terms and conditions’ button.
5. If you pay tax and you want to raise an extra 25p for 
every pound, with no extra cost to you, tick the ‘yes’ box 
to select Gift Aid.
6. Enter your address and postcode.
7. Select ‘get the donation reminder’ if you want a reminder 
to pop up on your computer every time you shop online. 
If you select this, it will need to install on your computer.
8. Click on ‘Okay, I’ve got it’ to see your personal page and track 
how much you’ve raised!


services, including the Grapevine Advice Line and the Independent Living Team.


	Support with employing PA Workshop

Are you thinking about employing, or have recently started employing, Personal Assistants (PAs)? 
 
· Are you a disabled person, older person, person with a long term condition, or a carer? 

· Would you like to attend bite sized information sessions while meeting new people with similar experiences? 

· And would like help to increase your confidence and skills and get to grips with what you need to do as a PA employer?   If the answer is yes, this is for you! 
 
The Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living (LCiL) is offering a series of workshops as part of its Pick and Mix project.  

The date for the next workshop is:
 
Date:  Tuesday 20th February 2018   
Time: 10.30am – 1.00pm followed by lunch until 1.30pm                    Venue: Norton Park,  57 Albion Road, Edinburgh,  EH7 5QY    
[image: MC900036405[1]] 
[image: http://tse1.mm.bing.net/th?&id=OIP.M037975803e4043f1511e554c3fb12c73o0&w=300&h=300&c=0&pid=1.9&rs=0&p=0]We provide lunch and can organize and arrange transport for people, where needed. 
 
To book a place, or find out more:

Please contact LCiL on 0131 475 2510 or email lorraine.prince@lothiancil.org.uk







West Lothian Networking and Peer Support Group


The Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living (LCiL) in partnership with Disability West Lothian are setting up a networking and peer support group for disabled people and people with long term conditions who live in West Lothian.  The networking and peer support group will give you the opportunity to:                                                                                                                                                                       
[image: F:\Access2Pictures & Picture Bank\Picture Bank\GIFS_OF_THE_IMAGE_BANK\MEETING_(DISABLED_PEOPLE).GIF]                                                                                                
· Meet other people                                                    
· Discuss issues and share information 
· Find out practical information, resources and information on who to ask
· Develop skills and build confidence
· Hear from guest speakers and organisations on a range of topics


When:  Contact Rebecca to find out the date of the next meeting, meetings run from 10.30-12.30 followed by lunch  

Where: Almondbank Centre, Shiel Walk, Craigshill,  Livingston EH54 5EH
[image: MC900036405[1]]
[image: http://tse1.mm.bing.net/th?&id=OIP.M037975803e4043f1511e554c3fb12c73o0&w=300&h=300&c=0&pid=1.9&rs=0&p=0]Lunch and refreshments are provided and transport can be arranged for people who live in West Lothian

To let us know you would like to attend or find out more information about the peer support group, contact Rebecca Allen at LCiL on 0131 475 2554 or email rebecca.allen@lothiancil.org.uk









Peer Support for Parents and Carers
[image: ] [image: ]
The Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living (LCiL) hosts a peer support group for parents and carers of disabled children and children with additional support needs. The parent and carer peer support group gives parents and carers the opportunity to: 

· Meet other parents and carers 
· Explore ideas and opportunities around support 
· Find out practical information, resources and information on who to ask 
· Develop skills and build confidence 
· Hear from guest speakers and organisations on a range of topics 

When: Once a month, alternating Monday and Thursdays. 
[image: ]
· 10.30am -1.30pm with Lunch from 12:30pm. 
· Contact Rebecca to find out the next date. 

Where: The group will meet at Norton Park Conference Centre, 57 Albion Road, Edinburgh, EH7 5QY

Lunch and refreshments are provided
 
To let us know you would like to attend or find out more   information about the peer support group, contact Rebecca Allen at LCiL on 0131 475 2554 or email Rebecca.allen@lothiancil.org.uk












Equal Opportunities Information

You should have heard from us recently by email, post or phone requesting some equal opportunities monitoring information to help us update our records. This helps us to know who we are reaching and to secure more funding in future. If you haven’t already, please complete your form - either by post or online here: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/XGMGTP9 (it should take less than one minute). If you have any questions, would prefer not to provide this information, or need to update your contact details, then please contact lorraine.prince@lothiancil.org.uk / 0131 475 2510.


Biannual Survey

We’d love your feedback and to know how we are doing!  
Please do respond to our biannual survey, coming your way in January 2018!

	In 2016-17 LCiL directly supported:

651 people through our Independent Living Service
687 PA employers through our Payroll Service
168 people who also used our Financial Management Support Service
773 people through our Grapevine Service, which responded to 1,204 enquiries




Overall this is many more people supported than in 2016, but what is even more important for us is to know how happy people were using our services and if our support has made any difference to their lives.
In January 2018 we will be sending out a survey to all the people we have supported over the last two years.  We would really appreciate it if you could take the time to respond to the survey, which is critical in demonstrating the value of our work to our funders and to informing our future strategic direction as a user-led, people-centred organisation.
A very big thank you from all of us at LCiL for your co-operation!
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	From Everyone 
At
LCiL
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We are a volunteer run organisation who custom-make or modify equipment to help disabled people lead more independent lives.  

Remap works through local groups of skilled volunteers; engineers,
health professionals and others.  Where there is no existing solution 
to a person’s problem already on the market we may create one from 
scratch.  Or we may be able to modify some existing item to achieve 
the right result for the disabled person.  We are also quite good at 
searching the internet to see if a solution is already available.
 
Requests for our help come from disabled people themselves as well 
as people who work with them.  If you, or someone you know, has a 
need for our help please get in touch, or pass them our contact details.
If the request is coming from a worker, e.g. Occupational Therapist, 
we have a case sheet which we ask them to complete when they are 
making a referral.    

To contact us by email the address is kittymason17@gmail.com . 
 By phone ring Kitty Mason on 0131 332 0173 or Katrina Sweeney on 
0131 667 9055, if emailing please use subject REMAP to katrina_sweeney@hotmail.com.

The disabled person must know about the request and be committed
to finding a solution to their problem and willing to work with the 
engineers.  If there is a worker involved, then their input will also be
helpful.  We find we get better results when people are fully involved.

Our Lothian group meet every two months but work is done in
between times.  Volunteers may work individually or with others.  
All will be disclosure checked.
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